
Kerry Sack
Old Town 
LD 958
April 4, 2025
To: Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn, and members of the Joint Standing 
Committee on Judiciary
Re: Please Support LD 958: An Act to Prohibit Eminent Domain on Tribal Lands
 
Although it may not have been called Eminent Domain, it isn’t a stretch of anyone’s 
imagination to think its concept was utilized through the years, so much so, that 
today, only about one percent of the land mass within the state of Maine is all that is 
still owned by the Tribes.
And the land mass area of Maine is huge, so rest assured that the Tribes have already 
“given” more than enough to the “public good”.
This is why it is VERY obviously justified to support this bill to stop the taking of yet
more land from the Tribes by eminent domain.
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of when “enough is enough”, no matter 
who it is that definitely gave up more than enough.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kerry Sack
Old Town


